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Prof. Gautam Saha No.: BCKV/VC/06/111
Date : September 20, 2024

Vice Chancellor

Dr. Subhasis Mondal and others
Executive Committee Members,
Joutha Mancha, BCKV

Subject: Concerning recent activities of Joutha Mancha regarding University circular vide no.
REG/1/RS-49, dated Sept 19, 2024.

Dear Dr. Mondal,

I, being the Vice-Chancellor of BCKV, am writing to you in reference to recent developments
following the circular issued vide no REG/I/RS-49, dated 19/09/24. The primary aim of this
circular is to de-escalate the current unrest between the two groups of students and ensure the
smooth conduct of important administrative work such as the upcoming M.Sc. and Ph.D

entrance exams before the upcoming Puja celebrations.
It has come to the University's attention that six faculty members, under the banner of Joutha
Mancha, submitted a letter to the Vice-Chancellor on 19/09/2024 protesting the aforementioned

circular. As a responsible member of Joutha Mancha, you convened a meeting with both students
and teachers via WhatsApp on 20/09/2024, which led to a handwritten, unsigned resolution

being forwarded to the Vice-Chancellor.
The University Authority has reviewed the resolution and finds it to be somewhat biased and
inconsistent, with the broader context of the ongoing situation. While we respect the rights of all

‘stakeholders to voice their concerns, the resolution does not appear to fully account for the
necessity of maintaining peace and ensuring that academic activities continue without disruption.

We would like to clarify that the circular remains valid and enforceable. It is essential for all
parties, including the students and faculty associated with Joutha Mancha to recognize the
critical need for cooperation during this sensitive period. Encouraging students not to vacate
hostels or promoting actions that could exacerbate tensions may have unintended consequences
for which the faculty associated with Joutha Mancha, involved could bear responsibility. The
safety of all students, the timely completion of exams and the avoidance of any potential

conflicts must be prioritized.

We look forward to your understanding and cooperation on this matter.

With best wishes,
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Vice Chancellor



